From Myrtle Kaneshiro, Editor

Pentecost

As we go into the month of June, it starts the long season of Pentecost. I quote the

following verse from a hymn we sang on Sunday, May 27:

"Here I am Lord, Is it I Lord? I have heard you calling in the night

I will go, Lord, if you lead me, I will hold your people in my heart."

This is one of my favorite hymns and I often wonder if I am doing enough for the Lord. It has been a life changing moment

for me when I began an outreach to the children of Palolo Recreation Center. More ideas keep popping out and we will soon try a weekly bingo game for their Summer Fun program, after which follows the basketball program. The Lord gives me energy and ideas and I wonder when he will tell me to stop. So it is with you. The Lord may be telling you what to do so do not be afraid for He will guide and keep you safe. Amen.

Bishop's Committee Highlight:

Calling of a priest is a subject dear to everyone's heart. However, we of Good Samaritan must do our part. One idea is to promote our buildings as a means of financial support. We have never promoted this and it was decided to advertise the use of our parish hall and church for the use by the public. We have a fine parish hall great for seminars, meetings of small groups, with ample parking, clean restrooms, and a good size kitchen. Our church could be rented for small private funerals or small weddings with a pavilion for a small reception. If we are successful, this would give us financial support to hire a priest at least for 1/4 time for now. Any comments or ideas to support this? Please let any of our Bishop's Committee members know.







Thank you to church member, Rep. Calvin Say, for our flowers on Mother's Day!

Mark your calendars

Congratulations Lennon!



Jan Motoshige's grandson, Lennon, received the "Voyager Award" at his school. The certificate says, "Students receiving this award have demonstrated perseverance and resiliency that has allowed them to achieve academic success."

KUPUNA MINISTRY:

Please let Janice know of any ideas you may have or share for the Kupuna Ministry.



June 17—Father's Day

June 17—Bishop's Committee Meeting after refreshments

June 22—IHS 9am—12pm, St. Mary's

Every Thursday—Tri-church Bible Study at St. Luke's Church—10:00 am to 11:30 am (Led by Michael Kim of St. Luke's)

Last Thursday of every month—IHS at St. Mary's, 9:00-12:00. Any help is welcome—stay for a few minutes and observe the difference this program is making in our community! Upcoming dates: October 26th and November 30th.

This edition of the Hikari covers the duties for June and July. Please note the change and look for the next Hikari in August.



Don't forget drop your pennies in the CPC jar



Please send in your favorite recipes to goodsamha-waii@yahoo.com and it will be forwarded to Jan, Gail and Ariel.

T-SHIRTS FOR SALE!

A few more Good Samaritan t-shirts remaining....\$15 - contact Jan. It was really nice to see so many wearing the t-shirts at the fair!



Calendar for June 2018

Ministries

	June 3	June 10	June 17	June 24
Supply Clergy	Rev. Annalise Pasalo	Rev. Alex Geston	Rev. Malcolm Chun	Rev. Sandy Graham
Altar Guild	Pat Lum	Jan Motoshige	Taylor Omuro	Chris Omuro
Lector	Betsy Hata	Gavin Nishihira	Paul Kaneshiro	Melissa Morinishi
Alms	Youth	Youth	Pat	Youth
Eucharistic Minister	Deb	Chris	Faye	Deb
Counters	Les/Myrtle	Chris/Pat	Jessica/Melissa	Les/Myrtle
Flowers	Church	Church	Jan	Church
Watering	Су	Су	Су	Су
Refreshments	Lee	Russell	Motoshige	Omuro



Kimberlee Luke-2

Jessica Lum-5



Dalene Nekoba—19

Michael Chinen—25

Maui Ogata-29

Cy Nishihira—30

Calendar for July 2018

Ministries

	July 1	July 8	July 15	July 22	July 29
Supply Clergy	Rev. Malcolm Chun	Rev. Alex Geston	Rev. Alex Geston	Rev. Malcolm Hee	Rev. Annalise Pasalo
Altar Guild	Melissa Morinishi	Deb Nishihira	Betsy Hata	Myrtle Kaneshiro	Pat Lum
Lector	Ariel Lee	Russell Nishimoto	Betsy Hata	Gavin Nishihira	Paul Kaneshiro
Alms	Youth	Youth	Pat	Youth	Youth
Eucharistic Minister	Chris	Faye	Deb	Chris	Faye
Counters	Chris/Pat	Jessica/ Melissa	Les/Myrtle	Chris/Pat	Jessica/ Melissa
Flowers	Church	Nishihira	Hee	Lum	Church
Watering	Су	Су	Су	Су	Су
Refreshments	Lee	Nishihira	Say	Lori Chun	Kaneshiro



Chelsea Miyake-3

Gail Lee-5

Alison Shimabukuro—6

Joni Kohama-8

Ernest Oshiro—9



Connie Kaneshiro—9

Ashley Luke—12

Steve Hamano—13

Gavin Nishihira—13

Hillary Hee—16

K.K. Miyake—17

David Hayashida—19

Denby Garcia—25

Good Samaritan Episcopal Church 1801 Tenth Avenue Honolulu, Hawai'i 96816

Telephone/Fax: (808)735-5944 E-mail: goodsamhawaii@yahoo.com Web: www.goodsamaritanhawaii.org

One Holy Eucharist Service at 9:00 a.m.

Share your stories!

Please feel free to contact

goodsamhawaii@yahoo.com with any news or ideas that you want published in this newsletter. IF YOU WOULD LIKE THIS NEWSLETTER E-MAILED TO YOU—just forward your address to the above e-mail!

June/July 2018 Debbie Nishihira, Sr. Warden Les Hata, Jr. Warden



Good Samaritan Newsletter

Original art work by Les Hata; "Hikari" name by Louise Nakamura